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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 20th July 2015


______________________________________________________________________





PRESENT	Cllr Ray Watkins  (Chair) Cllr Keith John /  Cllr John Morris / Cllr John Williams  	Cllr Barry Grange / 	Cllr Eric Scourfield /   	Cllr  Alison Kavanagh           Clerk Barbara Rapley     Members of Public  - 0





As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councilor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.





?	Apologies for absence		Councilors Jean Cox & John Allen-Mirehouse	


?	Matters Arising	None


?	Acceptance of Minutes dated Monday 15th June 2015


	Proposed Cllr John Williams	Seconded Cllr Keith John


?	Correspondence Out


Alison Kavanagh	Advising that her application to be a Councilor had been successful


			Chairman Councilor Ray Watkins welcomed Alison


Peter Brake		Advising that his application to be a Councilor was unsuccessful on this occasion


Richard Wearmouth	Requesting funding towards various local projects from the Community Fund from the Solar 			Farm


			No response to date


Planning Inspectorate	Raising our objections to planning appeal re wind turbines south of B4320 near Corston Beacon			This has been sent in triplicate as requested by The Inspectorate


?	Correspondence In


David Fitzsimon - PCC	Information re Planning Application Consultations & Decision Notices


			This will all be done electronically, Clerk will email any Planning Applications to Councilors for 			them to access the “on line" links


Angela Burns AM/AC	Further information re Recovery Appeal for Rhoscrowther Wind Turbine Planning Appeal


Carina Newham - CABS	Information for people requiring Pension Advice                      Posters to both notice boards


Paul Hawthorn		Further request to purchase land adjacent to 9 Guilderoy Road


			Clerk to write advising again that this land is not for sale due to its Charity Covenant Status


Janet Baldry - RWE	Advising that modifications have begun to try and reduce the level of foam, and that indications 			are that this work appears to be successfully tackling this problem


Nick Bennett		Ombudsman Report - circularised


Rosie Thomas		Advising that the consultation report following the “Public Services in Pembrokeshire“ event


			can be viewed at   				  				  				www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/content.asp?nav=101,126,2378&parent_directory_id=646	


Charlie Houston		Requesting a location for a public meeting re a proposed Solar Farm West Orielton Farm


			Referred to Councilor Ray Watkins as caretaker of the Sports Pavilion Hall


			The Sports Pavilion Hall has now been booked for 22nd July 4pm - 7pm


Steve Robinson		Information and posters re possible vouchers for eligible charities towards faster broadband


Alec Don		Enclosing Port of Milford Haven 2014 Business Review


Cllr Jamie Adams	Enclosing the “County Farm Estate Policy Review”


			Cllr Eric Scourfield is to view this document and complete requested survey for approval by the 			Council at next meeting


Sarah Johns - PCC	Enclosing a guidance sheet for “Spontaneous Events”


Ian Westley - PCC	Advising the temporary closure to vehicular traffic Mill Bank Monkton 20th July for 5 days


Rachel Gibby - PCC	Posters re “Are you 50+ - we want to hear your voice”.             Posters to notice boards


M Bullock		Enclosing a copy of letter he helped to draft for a Mr. Jim Knight re Corston Beacon Wind 			Turbines


Keith Bradney		Requesting our support to prevent the planning appeal re Corston Beacon Turbines and


			 Rhoscrowther Wind Farm


			A letter of support has been sent to the Planning Inspectorate - see correspondence out


M Davies - W.I		Invitation from Hundleton W.I to a tea party 1st August 2 - 5pm to include Presentation of 			Bench


			Councilors Jean Cox and Alison Kavanagh are to attend	      Clerk will write


?	Planning


Applications


Application 15/0169/PA	New drainage attenuation pond (amend scheme0 Yerbeston Lane Maidenwells


Permissions


Application 15/0077/PA	Replacement conservatory “Tremorwel “ 6 Reginald Close


Application 15/0118/PA	Erection of double garage & a 2 storey extension Furzton Cottage Maidenwells
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?	Finance  


Clerk 			Punch Pockets  £1.78 + Black Ink Cartridges £7.90 Total £9.68 category Admin


			The above items were approved for payment


			Proposed Cllr John Williams		Seconded Cllr Keith John





Bank Balance		£8,566.36


Donation Request	Macmillan Cancer Support





?	Matters for Discussion


Clerk request for meeting in August due to holidays in September - Please


Request granted - Next Meeting will be Monday 17th August 2015 and there will be no meeting in September			


High Speed Internet


	Residents of Maidenwells have asked Cllr Eric Scourfield when they will get this facility, as it is now available in Hundleton, This is a matter for their Broadband Supplier.


Junction St Daniels Hill/Castlemartin and Stackpole


	Following the recent fatality at this junction Cllr Eric Scourfield asked if we could request County Council to look at ways to improve safety, suggestions were i Roundabout, Accident Black Spot signs, Large Slow Down signs.


     Clerk to write


Highgate Lane


	Cllr Eric Scourfield requested a “Concealed Entrance “ sign be placed at the Orielton end of Highgate Lane, he further asked if the Orielton Field Entrance sign could be re located as it is right in the field of vision for tractor drivers.


	Clerk to write


Children's Play Area 1


	Cllr Alison Kavanagh asked if it would be possible to have a sturdier waste bin with lid in this area as the current bin tends to lose its contents in high winds and becomes a danger to young children.  County Council have refused such requests in the past as it is the responsibility of the Community Council, however it was agreed to write to County Council 


	Clerk to write


Children's Play Area 2


	Cllr Alison Kavanagh asked if it would be possible to remove a portion of the hedge dividing the small children's play area from the older children's play area so that parents can more easily keep an eye on all their children, currently this hedge obscures their ability to do this.	


	Cllrs John Williams and Ray Watkins will look into this and report back at next meeting





			                         





There being no further business the Meeting closed 











Signed as a true Signed record...................................................................Date.............................................................


				Chairperson








Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley


Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399 - Email: barrap1@btinternet.com


                            


